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Chairman's Remarks. 
 

The Trust's Membership Application Leaflet explains, in detail, 'Who are we?' and 'What do we 
do?' However, it cannot begin to describe the high levels of expertise, commitment, time and 
energy given by the Conveners and their Committee Members in furtherance of the Aims of the 
Trust. Thereafter, the results and reports pertaining to all of these activities are drawn together by 
the Trust Administrator in readiness for the Trustees to peruse and progress, as required. You will 
be able to judge for yourself the effectiveness of their labours from the comprehensive articles in 
this issue of the Newsletter. 
 
The Trust is fortunate to have representation on other organisations which are also dedicated to 
safeguarding the future of the town e.g. The Harbour Trust: The Pilgrim Foundation: The St. 
Andrews Green Belt Forum and The St. Andrews World Class Project Group. It is, in part, 
through these links that we are enabled to increase awareness of the Aims of the Trust and to 
continue to maintain the traditional role undertaken by the original Trustees in a modem fast-
developing and ever-changing context and environment. 
 
There have been a number of successful and pleasurable Events held during the Summer and 
Autumn, including The Pride of Place Awards Ceremony; the ever-popular Hidden Gardens; the 
Putting and Golf Competitions and, throughout the summer, an excellent Exhibition in the 
Museum. The Fund-raising Group have also been very active and through their efforts a much-
needed boost has been given to the Trust's income as they continue to devise and plan future fund-
raising activities. 
 
On the subject of Finance, the Trust's Financial Convenor has written an Interim Report to 
Members, in this issue of the Newsletter, as it was felt that it provides the membership with an on-
going understanding and knowledge of the state of the Accounts. 
 
One very important aspect of the work of the 'team' is to respond to the Trust members' concerns 
and comments, in particular with regard to planning proposals and developments within the Town. 
The most recent are the proposed changes to the Lade Braes, to become a Multi-User/ Core Path, 
and the Plans for the New Hospital. The Planning Committee's most recent submissions can be 
found in this newsletter. Please continue to let us have your views on these and other issues as this 
informs and supports any action we may take. 
 
Some months ago, a member commented on the fact that many members, particularly new 
members, would appreciate a 'personal profile' of each of the Trustees. After some persuasion, 
A.A. Jackson, Vice Chairman, agreed to initiate this for which his fellow trustees are most grateful 
although his renowned 'style' of narrative will be a hard act to follow! 
 
In conclusion, members often ask what they might do to increase townspeople's and visitors' 
perception and understanding of the excellent work of the Trust. In response it might be that each 
member could recruit another member to the Trust, or purchase and send the unique Christmas 
Cards, one of which was designed especially for the Trust by Jurek Putter, or take the opportunity 
to encourage as many people as possible to visit the Museum Exhibition entitled 'Preserving St. 
Andrews: The Work of The St. Andrews Preservation Trust 1937 to 2005', to be held between the 
26th November - 2 December 2005. 
 
Anne J.M. Morris. 
November 2005 
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Lade Braes  

Change of use to Multi User Path 
 

We understand Fife Council is of the opinion that 'The Land Reform (Scotland) Act 2003' stipulates that this Walk 
must be altered to allow cycling or horse riding. We do not accept that this was the intention of the legislation and 
will be seeking further clarification from our MSPs Iain Smith and Ted Brocklebank. It appears that Fife Council is 
hiding behind legislation that was not intended to be interpreted in this way. 
 
We would like to point out that the Preservation Trust owns a part of the Lade Braes and we have not been consulted 
about these proposals. We will be in touch at a later date regarding this matter. 
 
Enclosed is a copy of the Preservation Trust booklet 'A journey through the Lade Braes'. It outlines the history of the 
Lade Braes through the centuries and describes the character of the walk: a tranquil woodland area where the elderly 
and young can walk in safety away from traffic. The joy of these walks is looking at the trees and plants and listening 
to the birds. The essence of a wander through the Lade Braes is of the solitude and peace of the area. It is a quiet 
haven away from the hustle and bustle of the town. 
 
The fact that there has been unofficial cycling along the Lade Braes for the last couple of years has allowed residents 
to witness the effect of cycling. Cyclists travel fast and it is rare to hear a bell alerting their presence. These cyclists 
cannot possible enjoy the character of the area as they are merely using the walk as a fast route between A and B. We 
must stress that we are in favour of an increased use of bicycles and in general support the provision of cycle paths. 
We must also point out that cycle tracks are not always put in appropriate places. In the Conservation Area of the 
Scores the visual appearance of the area has been spoiled by the white lines on the pavement. The Preservation Trust 
has received a huge number of complaints over this change of use but our objections were ignored. In the case of the 
Lade Braes we have been inundated with letters of objection to the idea that cycling could be permissible. Widening 
the paths to allow a separate cycle track would ruin the appearance of the area and interfere with the plants and bulbs. 
We are not in favour of lighting along this Woodland walk but might be persuaded of a need for discreet low-level 
lighting at specific points along the walk. We would be totally opposed to a level of lighting that would cause 
pollution in a Conservation Area. We also oppose the suggestion to fence the bum. Apart from the steep slope at the 
swing park we believe fencing is unnecessary and would alter the character of the paths. 
 
While the Trust supports the creation of safer routes to school wherever possible we do not accept the Lade Braes as 
one of these routes. Trustees are appalled that Fife Council can consider encouraging children to walk or cycle to 
school through a deserted woodland. Those who regularly walk on the Lade Braes are only too aware that it is quite 
possible to walk along stretches of the path without meeting anyone. Is this suggestion really safe for children 
particularly in the light of recent events? 
 
The Trust is very disappointed that there was no consultation over the proposal to have a toucan crossing on the brow 
of the hill at Bridge Street. Had the Trust been consulted we would have pointed out that the proposed crossing was 
adjacent to a 200-year-old cottage of significant historic interest. The crossing has been moved a few yards up the 
hill yet again without consultation. Were the fire and ambulance services consulted over the proposal to have such a 
crossing on the brow of a hill? Bridge Street is the main route for these services. In the Scottish Executive White 
Paper 'Modernizing the Planning System' great importance is laid on the need for Public Consultation and 
involvement. 
 
The Lade Braes extends into the town to a residential area. Is it permissible to have a multi-user path on the footpath 
outside these houses? The residents in this area live in a lane and do not expect to open their gates only to find a 
cycle whizzing past. 
 
If money is available for this unnecessary project could we suggest it might be better spent. A dedicated link of some 
kind to Leuchars station would be very popular. Repairing potholes on the road would please most residents. There 
are many necessary uses this money could be put to without spoiling one of the last peaceful sanctuaries in the town. 
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Presentation by St. Andrews Green Belt Forum to Fife Council on issues 

related to the proposed new Green Belt for St. Andrews 
 

Delivering commitments 
 
1. If Fife Council and its planning authority are to retain their credibility in the eyes of the communities 

they represent, they must deliver commitments already agreed in their 2002 Fife Structure Plan. A 
central commitment in this respect was a promise to provide St. Andrews with a green belt to preserve 
its landscape setting. The 2002 Plan set out specifically what this entailed, referring to current Scottish 
Executive policy on green belts (the following are extracts from that plan): 

 
a. A presumption against development: "Policies have been devised to protect the countryside in general from 

adverse development, with a high level of protection in Areas of Great Landscape Value, and a presumption 
against development in the landscape settings of the historic cores of Dunfermline and St. Andrews by the 
designation of Green Belt" (para. 1.2.18). 

b. A concerted effort to prevent coalescence of local communities: "Policy SS7 Avoiding Settlement 
Coalescence: In designating land for future development, Local Plans will ensure that it does not result in 
the coalescence of settlements. Long Term Stable Boundaries will be identified in Local Plans to avoid 
farther moves towards coalescence of....St. Andrews and Strathkinness." 

c. Preservation of the landscape setting of the town of St. Andrews: "The historic cores of St. Andrews and 
Dunfermline are nationally and internationally important and also have a unique relationship with their 
landscape settings, which are particularly sensitive to change. These areas may come under pressure for 
development in the longer term and policy clarity is therefore required. To maintain existing landscape 
settings (including critical views to and from historic cores) to plan for all forms of growth in this context 
and to strictly control any intrusive countryside, recreational or institutional developments, Green Belts will 
be established around St. Andrews....". 

d. Integrated policy development to deliver a green belt that fulfils these purposes: "Relevant Plan Policies of 
the Development Strategy, on protection and enhancement of the environment, built heritage and 
development in the countryside, provide a strategic context for these Green Belts. Robust defensible 
boundaries to apply over the Plan period and beyond will be defined in local plans to reflect a balance 
between containment and urban growth. Green Belts will have a positive role to play in providing 
opportunities for access to the countryside for informal recreation and for landscape and ecological 
enhancement. The Structure Plan indicates the broad extent of Green Belts". 

e. The role of the new local plan: "Local Plans will identify the precise inner and outer boundaries of Green 
Belt and in doing so will ensure that they maintain the existing landscape settings including critical views to 
and from the historic cores. Local Plans' definition of Green Belt boundaries, including any village 
envelopes, may reflect existing and planned urban boundaries where further urban development would be 
acceptable. The level of control over Green Belt development indicated in SDD Circular 24/1985 is 
considered appropriate for St. Andrews.. ..including very strict design standards for any new buildings or 
structures". 

f. The need for a new green belt to encircle the town to deliver preservation of landscape setting: ".. ..[the 
green belt] for St. Andrews should encircle the town. 

g. The need for this to be based on professional advice on landscape character assessment and capacity: "The 
landscape assessment work specified in the Plan is relevant to the definition of [the] Green Belt. [It] will be 
the first priority for this work (Ref Proposal PN1 as modified). Green Belt objectives will be secured and, 
where possible, boundary definitions may allow for some suitable growth on the edge of the principal urban 
areas, within any village envelopes and of any existing institutions. The option of retaining Green Belt 
controls over institutional growth to help ensure the highest standards of new landscape, building form 
layout and design is also for consideration in local plans. Policy SS8 Green Belts for St. Andrews...: To 
preserve existing landscape setting including critical views to and from the historic cores protected by 
Policy B2, and prevent large scale urban expansion and coalescence, [a] Green Belt will be identified to the 
North (the Links) North West, West, South West, South and South East of St. Andrews....There is a 
presumption against development or changes of use in Green Belts unless necessary for the purposes of 
agriculture, horticulture, forestry, countryside recreation, establishments and institutions standing in 
extensive grounds or other uses appropriate to the rural character of the area. However where critical 
views to and from the town's historic 
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Green Belt, Continued... 
 
 core would be interrupted by intrusive development proposals, there is a presumption against all such 

development. Local Plans will identify Green Belt boundaries... " (paras. 2.1.12 to 2.1.17). "Proposal PN1 
Landscape Plans: Landscape Plans will be prepared to guide development to appropriate locations, to assist in the 
management and enhancement of landscape setting and improve access tin the countryside around towns. St. 
Andrews and Dunfermline should be the first in this respect' (para. 3.2.9)." 

2. Virtually none of the above is retained in the current draft structure or local plans. Given the short time 
that has elapsed since the adoption of the structure plan, this omission represents a failure by the 
council and its planning authority to deliver on its recent firm commitments made to the Scottish 
Executive and the local community. It also represents bad faith in its correspondence with, amongst 
others, elected representatives such as the local MP, who specifically requested that the green belt be 
delivered immediately after the 2002 Structure Plan had been adopted, and were assured by the council 
that they would wait until they had commissioned the professional advice to designate appropriate 
boundaries that met the above criteria. We are dismayed that so little of this commitment is apparent in 
current proposals. One of the central issues that we shall put forward in any local plan inquiry is this 
question of bad faith on the part of the council. 

 
The new draft SPP21 on Green Belts 
 
3. The thirty-one paragraphs in the consultation draft reaffirm the importance of green belts to the 

preservation of amenity around Scottish towns, and demonstrate Scottish Ministers ongoing 
commitment in this respect: "Scottish Ministers consider that green belt policy should be used as a 
long-term land use planning tool to provide clarity and certainty on where development will and will 
not take place. There should continue to be a strong presumption against development in green 
belts" (Summary). The draft SPP specifically retains the task assigned to green belts of preserving the 
landscape setting of a community: "the key objectives of green belt policy are... to protect and enhance 
the character, landscape setting and identity of towns and cities" (para. 6). The management role of a 
green belt is clearly recognised, and it is recognised that "green belts have a particular benefit in the 
planning of towns and cities where there is demand for development (para. 12). Boundaries should be 
clearly identifiable on the ground, so that "enduring green belt boundaries ... combine [easily 
recognisable features] creating an easily read physical relationship between the developed settlement 
and the countryside" (para. 17). Appropriate land uses in green belts include golf courses (para. 20). 

 

4. The proposals for the St. Andrews green belt in the current draft local plan fall far short of the draft 
SPP policies. In particular: 

 
h. They make no reference either to the policies outlined in the 2002 structure plan, or to the previous 

Scottish Office circular from which these were drawn: a revised (finalised) local plan must 
incorporate specific Scottish Executive policies drawn from the draft SPP, to allow the designated 
area of green belt to be given logical purpose and clear management directives as laid down under 
the SPP; 

i. They perversely exclude all golf courses, despite clear acknowledgment that these are appropriate 
green belt activities. This omission is even harder to explain when it is realised that Europe's largest 
golf complex, the St. Andrews Links Trust, which is an active member of the Green Belt Forum, has 
specifically requested that its courses be included in the green belt designated for St. Andrews. Is the 
planning authority seeking to pander to private development interests against the views of the Links 
Trust in excluding golf courses from its proposals for the St. Andrews green belt? 

j. The resulting outline of the proposed green belt for St. Andrews is farcical: far from offering a belt 
encircle the town to preserve its landscape setting, it offers a butterfly that flits about with no rhyme 
or reason and totally fails to deliver clearly identifiable boundaries that create "an easily read 
physical relationship between the developed settlement and the countryside" (see map opposite). 
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Changes required in final draft of local plan: 
 
5. The following changes to the designation of the green belt for St. Andrews are in our view the 

minimal essential requirements: 
 

k. A restatement of the commitment of the Council and its planning authority to the delivery of a 
functional green belt for St. Andrews to preserve its landscape setting, to provide boundaries 
that are viable for at least a twenty year period;  

1. The inclusion of the St. Andrews area golf links in the designated green belt for St. Andrews, 
in order to offer a viable area covering the landscape setting capable of delivering the 
objectives of a green belt as set out in the new SPP for Scottish green belts;  

m. The setting of clear and easily identifiable boundaries for the designated green belt that offer an 
easily read physical relationship between the countryside surrounding St. Andrews and its 
built-up area,  

n. The identification of a rational management plan for the designated green belt. 
 

6. We shall submit to any subsequent local public inquiry that failure to deliver on these points is 
tantamount to a deliberate strategy on the part of the Council and its planning authority to renege 
on clear commitments given in its 2002 structure plan; that this reflects a breakdown of a 
relationship of trust between the Council and its constituents in the area of St. Andrews; and that 
this further reinforces the need for strengthened land designations to prevent planning decisions 
that ride roughshod over local views. 

Tony Jackson 
Chairman, St. Andrews Green Belt Forum, October 2005 
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Hospital Plan 
 

OUTLINE PLANNING PERMISSION FOR ERECTION OF HOSPITAL (CLASS 8) AND HEALTH CENTRE, FORM 
ACCESS ROAD AND PARKING AREAS AT LAND TO THE SOUTH EAST OF LARGO ROAD, ST. ANDREWS 
 
The Planning Committee of the Preservation Trust has considered the above plan and make the following comments: 
 
We thank the applicant for the additional information supplied. This is the information our Planning Committee 
requested in January and it would have helped us enormously had it been supplied then and possibly have saved a 
considerable amount of time in the planning process. 
 
We now feel able to accept Option 3 as the best of the three Options supplied but wonder if the buildings could 
perhaps slip a little further down the hill with the car parking at the base moved to the East or South. 
 
We very much regret that the applicant, NHS FIFE, accepted such a vulnerable North/South site when land was 
available to the East. This would have allowed the accepted principal of an East/West development and offered 
greater protection for the landscape setting of the town in line with the St. Andrews Strategic Study. 
 
It is also of regret to the Preservation Trust that the revenue gained from the sale of the present hospital and health 
centre will go into the general NHS pot rather than allow the architect an opportunity to build a hospital of a similar 
quality to that of the highly acclaimed 'Maggie's Centre' in Dundee. 
 
We will monitor the height of the buildings closely to ensure that they do not creep up towards the 50-metre contour 
line. (We note that the new housing at John Knox Road has crept further up the hill than we were previously lead to 
believe). 
 
The planting of trees along the border at Largo Road is an essential element to the plan as is the selection of the 
species to be planted. 
 
We do have some concerns over the positioning of any additional car parking. We would like some assurance that 
this would be to the East of the site to limit the visual impact of cars and the glare they create. 
 
We do hope that this application can now proceed to the satisfaction of all. 
 
 

Good news - and some not so good From the Finance Convener. 
 

The Trust's financial position is underpinned by its investments (with a current market value of around £430,000 
which generate income of some £19,000 per annum. Subscriptions, rents and income generated by the Museum 
provide, in total, a further £19,000 per annum whilst publications and events bring in about £11,000 per annum. This 
is all good news and is achievable only with the loyal support of members, and of the modest army of volunteers 
who help in so many ways. Special mention should be made of those who devote so much of their time and energy to 
the Museum and to those who make "Hidden Gardens" such a success, whether by opening their gardens or by 
helping in other ways on the day. This year, 26th June was a glorious day and "Hidden Gardens" raised just over 
£4,600. 
 
The not so good news is that the Trust's annual income is normally rather close to its expenditure and it takes little to 
tip the balance into a deficit. This year has seen some exceptional expenditure on roof repairs at 4 Queen's Gardens 
and computer items in the Museum and the Office, with a further bill expected for repairs to a potentially dangerous 
chimney at the Burgher Kirk. Whatever may be the impact on the Income & Expenditure Account of applying 
recommended practice to the year-end accounts, it seems unavoidable that the Trust will suffer a significant cash 
outflow for the year. Thinking ahead, costs seem sure to escalate (just think of gas and electricity bills) whereas it 
will not be easy to maintain, let alone increase, regular income. 
 
The Trust is well served by its Office Administrator and the Museum Curator - both represent outstanding value for 
money. Its investments are managed under the professional guidance of Speirs & Jeffrey. Costs are closely 
controlled. So what more can be done? 

Continued opposite => 
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From the Finance Convener—Continued... 
 
The answer is surely to generate more income, whether by making "Hidden Gardens" an even greater success, 
running raffles, selling more Christmas cards and other material, or by inventing new fund-raising ventures. 
Finally, the Trust owes a great debt of gratitude to those who left it bequests in past years. Although no bequest 
has been received so far this year, an average of £6,000 per year was received over the previous six years 
making a major contribution to Trust finances. 
 
John Matthews 
Finance Convener 
 
 

We've got Pride of Place 
 

St. Andrews householders, businesses and public bodies were honoured on Monday 26 September at a reception in 
the Old Parliament Hall in South Street held by St. Andrews Preservation Trust in association with St. Andrews 
World Class. 
 
They received awards from the Honorary President of the Trust, Professor Charles McKean for the pride they have 
taken in the enhancement of St. Andrews through building, restoration or townscape improvements. Some have 
funded developments themselves, others have received financial support from public bodies such as Fife Council 
and Scottish Enterprise, Fife. All have carried out developments to the highest standards, using the best of materials 
and having regard to the surroundings of the town. 
 
Anne Morris, Chairman of the Preservation Trust congratulated the winners of this year's awards who represented 
some of the many individuals and organizations working to retain pride of place in St. Andrews. This is the first year 
of the award which has been made possible by a bequest to the Trust from Dr. J.W. Buchanan, a former chairman of 
the Trust with the purpose of encouraging others to remedy defects and make suitable improvements to their proper-
ties, an improved face to old St. Andrews being of value to visitors and residents alike. 
 
Those receiving Pride of Place Awards were, 
 

·  Mr and Mrs Angus Mitchell for the sensitive enhancement of a historic domestic building, Old Fishergate 
House, 38 North Castle Street. 

 
·  Piazza Express plc for the sensitive alteration to business premises in a conservation area, 3/4 Logies Lane. 

 
·  The Royal and Ancient Golf Club for the change of use and alteration to Forgan House, the Links and for 

the modernization and restoration of the Royal and Ancient Club house building and surroundings through 
the creation of the basement entrance and restoration of the frontage. 

 
·  The St.Andrews Harbour Trust for the conservation repair and enhancement of the harbour and landscaping 

at the inner harbour. 
 

·  The University of St.Andrews for the external repair and restoration of the Roundel, 1 South Street and for 
the comprehensive external refurbishment of the inner courtyard of Parliament Hall, South Street. 

 
·  The Board of the Byre Theatre for the building of a first class modern theatre sympathetic to its historical 

setting. 
 
We hope that others will be encouraged to follow the example set by this year's winners as we intend to have further 
rounds of the award. 
The Pride of Place Committee has also contributed to St.Andrews in Bloom and to tree planting at the Botanic 
Gardens to commemorate VE Day in Europe and to tree planting elsewhere in the town. 
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Profile of Trustee  
TONY JACKSON 

 
 
It was once memorably asserted that the British Empire had been assembled absently-mindedly. In truth, this may 
also be claimed for the way in which many Trustees find themselves serving the Preservation Trust. In my case, the 
arm-twisting started after I had responded to an invitation to compile an opinion on a major development project 
opposed by the Trust. In the 1980s I served two terms as a local regional councillor and so was familiar with the 
context in which the Trust must operate. Yet since then, until I joined the Board of Trustees, I had been too pre-
occupied with professional responsibilities to accept further civic duties. 
 
Professionally, I hold a senior position in the University of Dundee's School of Town and Regional Planning, 
having moved there in 1991 from St. Andrews' Department of Economics to establish the UK's first accredited 
Honours programme in environmental management. This reflected a lifelong concern with the role of economists in 
helping to protect and enhance the environment, which started when I graduated from Cambridge and was appointed 
as part of the British Government's aid programme to the Government of Malawi as an agricultural economist. 
 
Moving to St. Andrews in the 1970s was akin to switching from one post-colonial administration to another, since 
the town was full of people who had served in one role or another as part of the Scottish overseas diaspora, with 
many having links with Malawi, particularly through the Church of Scotland. Despite being a cricketer rather than a 
golfer, it was the perfect place to raise a family. Two of my three daughters still live in town, and my elder grand-
daughter now attends a local primary school. 
 
I can offer the Trust an understanding of the Environmental Impact and Strategic Environmental Assessment 
Regulations. These pieces of European Union legislation were designed to help ensure that local developments 
comply with their environmental obligations. So it would be hard for me to argue that I cannot find time to serve as 
a Trustee. The Trust offers a practical opportunity for me to test the effectiveness of these new environmental 
safeguards. 
 
Not only do I now find myself a vice-chairman of the Trust: a couple of years ago I was persuaded to serve as 
chairman of the St. Andrews Green Belt Forum, which the Trust was instrumental in setting up. Despite the 
miraculous way in which it has survived to date, we have our hands full in pressing for a green belt that will be 
effective in preserving the landscape setting of our mediaeval townscape. Development pressures have never been 
greater, but a way must be found to satisfy these without destroying our heritage. 
 
From all this, you will see that although being a Trustee is far from an honorific appointment, it is immensely 
rewarding and, given the excellent company, most enjoyable! 
 
Tony Jackson 
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Past and Future Events  
From the Programme and Membership Committee 

 
Sunday 26th June saw another successful Hidden Gardens Day. The weather was very obliging with everyone joining 
in the spirit of the day and many summer hats were to be seen. All the gardens looked splendid and we must 
congratulate the garden hosts for their participation and hard work, also their knowledge of their gardens and plants 
which many visitors found interesting and informative. 
 
Favourable feedback from many people found the whole experience very welcoming, providing an insight into the 
life and history of St. Andrews. 
 
Once again Charlie Black was a great hit with the children at the Museum with the many stalls attracting the adults.  
In the garden at St. John's Dr. Sharp and his ensemble provided wonderful entertainment while people mingled at the  
stalls and enjoyed tea. The most welcome refreshments at West Park House, St. John's and the Museum were much 
appreciated. 
 
Unfortunately, due to inclement weather our Summer Reception had to be held inside the Museum rather than in the 
lovely garden. However this did not detract from the enjoyment of the evening which was well attended by old and 
new members alike. 
 
September saw the annual Golf and Putting Matches. 14 members entered the Golf Match which was won by Jimmy 
Macgregor. Derek Barrie was the winner of the plate prize for non handicapped players. 29 members enjoyed the 
Putting Competition which was won by Alistair Matheson. Our thanks go to everyone who provided a delicious 
supper at the conclusion of the putting. 
 
The next event is the Winter Reception to be held in the Museum on December 8th at 7p.m. More details about this 
are on the flyer enclosed with the newsletter and tickets will be available from the office. 
 
It is our intention to try something new by holding a Spring Gardens Day on April 23rd in addition to the Summer 
Hidden Gardens Day. This will be in the Hepburn Gardens area of the town and further details will be announced 
later. 
 
Visits are being arranged to the Bell Pettigrew Museum and to an historic house in South Street. 
 
We hope that the varied programme is of interest but would welcome any ideas members might have about visits or 
events we could arrange. 

 
 

MEMBERSHIP 
 

We are always on the lookout for new members....If you know anyone who might be interested in the Trust's work, 
please urge them to join us. 
 
JUST THINK: If every member introduced one person to the Trust our membership would double to well over 1200  
- Why not give someone membership of the Trust as a Christmas Present? 

Continued overleaf => 
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From the Programme and Membership Committee—Continued... 
 

FUND RAISING 
 

During the last few months our fundraising has been ongoing. In September the Museum took part in Fife's "Doors 
Open Day" at which time we had two stalls raising approx £100. 
 
Thanks to the two excellent compilers, Jean Lucas and Derek Barrie, quiz sheets have been on sale all year bringing in 
welcome funds. 
 
Our main fund raising event of the year was the Grand Raffle which raised the magnificent sum of £1932. 
 
The main winners were : Mrs. Y. Stuart 
 Mrs. M Mottashaw  
 Mrs. Fay Smith  
 Mr. Alan Cameron  
 S. Grant 
 
Our sincere thanks go to everyone who donated prizes. 
 
Thanks must also go to the Trustee who very kindly gifted a £100 note to be used for fund raising. This made the 
wonderful sum of £215 and the note was won by Kate Smith. 
 
Marjorie Dickens 
Programme and Membership Convener. 

 
A Marvellous Summer at the Museum 

 
During the summer months the museum has been host to a number of different events and activities. Perhaps the 
most satisfying have been the three children's workshops. Two of these focused on the subject of the summer 
exhibition, which was food preparation and consumption. The third was held in conjunction with the University of St 
Andrews and celebrated the Scottish Geology Festival. Our event 'Dino Paws, Golden Ores and Fossil Jaws' received 
a record number of families and especially children. The University is not the only organisation that the Museum has 
been supporting. Our summer exhibition, entitled 'Munch', was held in conjunction with the Fife Museums Forum. 
All the museums in Fife held food related exhibits. Our total visitor number for the summer was 7453. A further 
group we were happy to support was the St Andrews Harbour Trust. We were able to provide text panels relating to 
the history of the Harbour, which were on display to the public during the Harbour Gala in August. The Museum was 
also included as a venue in 'Doors Open Day', an event which highlights hidden heritage and is also part of 
Scotland's contribution to 'European Heritage Days'. 
 
The Museum has been looking into a new type of research, namely genealogy. At the Museum we get numerous 
enquiries about local families, many of which we are able to solve. Frances Humphries (Museum Convenor) has 
really been the momentum behind the new proposal to set up a more structured research group on this subject, which 
will collect and compile local family histories and make the information available to interested parties. During the 
winter months, whilst we are closed, we hope to establish an area in the Museum dedicated to family research. 
As a social history museum, it is sometimes difficult to get involved in the more artistic side of things. However, in 
August a young photographic artist used part of our costume collection in a photo shoot, the results of which should 
be on display in the Royal Scottish Academy in Edinburgh in the New Year. 
 

Volunteers are the heart of the Museum. Without this vital resource the Museum would struggle to function. We are 
extremely grateful for all the time and energy provided by our dedicated team. This summer has seen even more 
people volunteering their time to us. It is perhaps a common misconception that all volunteers are retired people. 
This season there have been several younger people. The one that sticks in the mind is a young man who had 
previously volunteered in the Museum when he was 12 years old, and came back to us in June. He was so impressed 
by what he learned in our Chemist Shop Display, that he went on to pursue a career as a pharmacist. I hope that the 
Museum can prove such an inspiration to many more people. 
 
Rachel Clerke  
Curator 
 
 

� � � � � � � � ����	�
�����������
 �
�



 
 

St. Andrews Preservation Trust Museum Juniors 
 
The Museum Juniors has had another successful year. Worksheets related to both the Easter and summer exhibitions in the 
museum were devised. During the summer almost two hundred children took part in the Museum Juniors competitions. 
 
Irene Bennett and I are keen to encourage the children who come to the museum with their parents to look more closely at the 
items on display and to find out a bit about them. This summer, with this in mind, we incorporated photographs of some of the 
exhibits into an activity for the children. This has proved popular, with a large number of the children opting to do the activity, and 
is something we would hope to continue next season. 
 
This year again, Fife Council Library Service has provided us with books linked to the topic of the exhibition and these have been 
on display in the museum for the children to use throughout the summer. 
 
In addition to the competitions, Rachel Clerke, the museum curator was keen to try activity workshops for children and two of 
these took place successfully, one in July and one in August. At these children took part in craft activities which we related to the 
exhibition. A great time was had by all. 
 
As in previous years all the youngsters taking parting in our competitions are awarded a certificate. The winner from each age 
group also receives a small prize chosen from the museum shop. Certificates have been sent to the continent, to the USA and to all 
parts of the British Isles- once again demonstrating that people come from far and wide to visit The Preservation Trust Museum in 
North Street. 
 
Lesley Barrie October 2005 
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TRUST PUBLICATIONS  
 
Books  Notelets 
 
Saving St. Andrews...............................£3.00  The Pier Walk........................................50p 
Three Decades of Historical Notes.......£5.00  Fishing Boats leaving St. Andrews...... 50p 
A Handful of Ghosts.............................£2.50  Last Provost's Lamp Posts................... 10p 
A Journey through the Lade Braes......£ 1.00 

 
All the above, including a selection of Postcards and Prints are available from the Trust office 

and the Museum. 

TRUST CHRISTMAS CARDS 
 
This year's Christmas Cards and Notelets are available for purchase from the Trust Office from Monday to  
Friday 10:30am to 12:50pm. 
 
The cards will also be available for purchase at the Museum during St. Andrews Week—Saturday 26th 
November to Friday 2nd December, and on 3rd December at the Christmas Fayre. 
 
Suggestions for Christmas Gifts— the following publications are also available from the Trust Office 
and Museum:  

"Saving St. Andrews" £3.50 
"Three Decades of Historical Notes" £5.00 
"A Handful of Ghosts" £2.50 
"A Journey through the Lade Braes" £1.00 
"The Milestones of Fife" £3.50 



 
 

2005/2006 CALENDAR OF EVENTS AND MUSEUM EXHIBITIONS  
All events and exhibitions will be held in the Museum, 
12 North Street St, Andrews unless stated otherwise. 

 
2005 
NOVEMBER  
 
 
 
DECEMBER  
 
 
 
 
2006 
JANUARY 
 
 
 
FEBRUARY 
 
 
 
 
MARCH  
 
 
APRIL 
 
 
 
 
MAY 
 
 
 
 
 
JUNE  
 
JULY  

 
Saturday 26th November to Friday 2nd December inclusive.    2pm to 5pm  
St. Andrew's Week Exhibition: 'Preserving St. Andrews: The work of The St. An-
drews Preservation Trust 1937 to 2005' 
 
Saturday, 3rd Christmas Fayre        11am to 5 pm 
 
Thursday, 8th Winter Reception       7 pm to 9 pm 
Musical Entertainment 
Refreshments will be provided.    Tickets £5 each 
 
Saturday, 14th            10 am to 12 noon 
Coffee Morning - membership recruitment. 
Join us for coffee and biscuits at the Museum and bring a guest. 
 
Friday 10th to Sunday 19th inclusive.          2 pm to 5 pm 
Art and Craft Exhibition and Sale of members' own work. 
 
Quiz Evening, (to be arranged) 
 
Thursday 16th to Sunday 19th inclusive.  
StAnza Exhibition       2 pm to 5 pm 
 
Saturday 1st to Sunday 16th April inclusive.    2 pm to 5 pm  
Easter Exhibition which will display 100 years of local photographs. 
 
Sunday 23rd Spring Gardens Day (more details in next Newsletter) 
 
Thursday 25th Annual General Meeting      7 pm  
Town Hall, Queen's Gardens, St. Andrews. 
 
Saturday 27th May to Sunday 24th September inclusive.   Daily 2 pm to 5pm. 
Summer Exhibition. 
 
Sunday 25th Hidden Gardens of St. Andrews. 11 am to 5 pm 
 
Friday 28th Summer Reception 6.30 pm. 
 
 

 
 
 

 
This Newsletter is published approximately four 

times a year by 
The St Andrews 

Preservation Trust Ltd. 
Editor Mark Cox 

 
4 Queens Gardens,  
St. Andrews,  
Fife KY16 9TA  
Telephone: 01334 477152  
Fax: 01334 478409 
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Dear Member, 
 
For those of you who are feeling artistic, we are looking for Christmas card 
designs which may be used for our St Andrews Preservation Trust card next 
year. The theme is 'Christmas in St Andrews' and entries could either be 
photographs, paintings, needlework, collage or any other appropriate medium. 
Size in not important. We hope to exhibit all entries in the Museum during the 
Easter Exhibition, where you will be given a chance to choose your favourite. 
Please submit any entries to St Andrews Preservation Trust Museum, 12 
North Street, St Andrews KYI 6 9PW by Friday 31st March 2006. 
 
Rachel Clerke, Curator 
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Dear Member, 
We would like to invite members and volunteers to partake in another Art & Craft Fair on 10th - 19th February 
2006. The 2005 fair was again very successful, both in terms of fundraising and visitor numbers. Previous 
exhibitions have included painting, photography, ceramics, needlework (cross stitch, tapestry, embroidery, 
beadwork etc), quilting and sculpture. If you would like to take part in next year's exhibition, please complete the 
form below and return this slip to the St Andrews Preservation Trust Museum, 12 North Street, St Andrews 
KYI6 9PW by Saturday 14lh January 2006. Please indicate how many items are for exhibition only and how 
many are for sale (20% commission to the Trust). 
Regards,  
Rachel Clerke, Curator 
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Name.......................................................................................................................................................  
 
Address................................................................................................................................................... 
 
................................................................................................................................................................ 
 
....................................................................................................... Tel.No............................................. 
 
Details of exhibit/s (inc. sizes)............................................................................................................... 
 
................................................................................................................................................................ 
 
................................................................................................................................................................  


